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January 10, 2023 
 
Mr. Scott Harcus 
CEMEX, Inc. 
P.O. Box 529 
Lyons, CO  80540 
 
 
RE: Notice of Citizen Complaint, CT-3, Lyons Quarry; Permit File No. M-1977-208;  
 
Dear Mr. Harcus, 
 
The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received a complaint against the 
above referenced operation on January 9, 2023. A copy of the complaint letter and associated 
documentation has been enclosed for your records. Please respond to the items contained within the 
attached complaint no later than February 8, 2023. The Division is currently reviewing the complaint 
and the permit and will contact you if it is determined that an inspection is warranted. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by telephone at 303-866-
3567 x8114, or by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Enclosure: Complaint CT-3 
 
cc: Jared Ebert, Division 
 
ec: Scott Harcus, CEMEX, Inc., scotta.harcus@cemex.com 
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CEMEX Lyons:
Increased Trucking

January 2023



Stopped Adjacent Mining at Dowe Flats on 9/30/22;
CEMEX Is Now Trucking in 100% of Their Raw Materials

● Change occurred Oct 2022; alteration/enlargement from the baseline use.
● At least 2X increase in large truck traffic on HWY 66 and HWY 36.
● New truck routes through City of Boulder (10+ trucks per hour)



Picking Up Materials at ARCOSA (South of Boulder)



Trucking through City of Boulder (28th St –> US-36)



Trucks Dumping Shale at Site



Some Public Comments on New Truck Traffic


